
Comment for planning application 23/00173/OUT
Application Number 23/00173/OUT

Location Land South Of Green Lane Chesterton

Proposal Outline planning application for up to 147 homes, public open space, flexible recreational
playing field area and sports pitches with associated car parking, alongside landscaping,
ecological enhancements, SuDs, green/blue and hard infrastructure, with vehicular and
pedestrian/cycle accesses, and all associated works (all matters reserved except for means
of access)

Case Officer Andrew Thompson  
 

Organisation
Name Bronagh McCormack

Address New College House,Alchester Road,Chesterton,Bicester,OX26 1UN

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments Dear Sir / Madam, we strongly object to this planning application on many fronts.  
Chesterton village is becoming less like a village with every planning application that gets 
accepted. Over the past years cars and congestion in our village has increased significantly. 
The new developments already mean roads which were once reasonably quiet are now busy 
all day long. There are no facilities for shopping or a post office in Chesterton. Everything 
you have to do on a daily basis means getting in the car and driving out of the village. All 
the new homes already imposed on us have doubled the traffic around the village. Are we to 
have no areas of green left? Fields which once provided a place to walk and enjoy the 
countryside are now housing estates. What of conservation? Our home is in a conservation 
area. If we wish to even reduce the height of a tree we must apply for planning permission, 
yet building more houses does not seem to be a problem. Those fields suggested for this 
development are one of the only remaining green spaces left around this village. It seems 
there is little concern for village life, conservation or the environmental impact of even more 
development.  
Chesterton village does not need more houses. There would be even more cars parked along 
the Alchester Road making it impossible to get through the village when children are being 
dropped off and picked at school. Cars and congestion which now stretches to almost the 
end of the Alchester Road.  We have experienced people losing their temper & sounding 
horns at one another as the road is too narrow for two cars to pass whenever others are 
parked along the side. Leaving our driveway at these times can also be challenging  so 
already we try to avoid these periods. The School which  has absolutely no adequate parking 
for safety of these children coming & going. Twice a day every day of term it is mayhem 
along this stretch of the main road through Chesterton. More houses, more cars, more 
children at the school, therefore more chaos & congestion. 
Chesterton should be kept a village with what little character we have left as a village intact. 
We as a village have had enough development forced on us without thought for the impact 
on us, our daily lives and the surrounding conservation environment. 
Sincerely, Connor & Bronagh McCormack
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